
 
 

  

 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

September 12, 2024 
5:00pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

    

Chair of Committee Councilor Jeffrey Mendes opened the meeting of the Appointments 

Committee in the Selectmen’s Conference Room at 5:00pm and made the following announcement: 

This meeting is being recorded and will be rebroadcast on the Town of Barnstable’s Government Access 

Channel.  In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 20, the Chair must 

inquire whether anyone else is recording this meeting and, if so, please make their presence known. This 

meeting will be replayed via Xfinity Channel 8 or high-definition Channel 1072. It may also be 

accessed via the Government Access Channel live video on demand archives on the Town of 

Barnstable’s website: https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/?channel=1  

The Administrator to the Town Council took Roll call, members present: Councilor Jeffrey Mendes 

(Chair); Councilor Kristin Terkelsen; Councilor Charles Bloom; Councilor Kris Clark (Vice Chair) 

Absent: Councilor Seth Burdick 

Chair of Committee welcomed Greg Egan, who has applied for the open position on the Steamship 

Authority Port Council as the representative member from Barnstable. 

 

 

 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes (Chair) 
Councilor Kris Clark (Vice Chair) 
Councilor Kristin Terkelsen 
Councilor Seth Burdick   
Councilor Charles Bloom 
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The following letter below was sent by Mr. Bob Jones recommending Mr. Egan be given consideration 

for the open position on the Steamship Authority Port Council as the representative member from 

Barnstable. 

 

August 29, 2024 

 

To:       Town of Barnstable Appointments Committee 

Jeffrey Mendes, Chair 

Kris Clark, Vice-Chair 

Charles Bloom 

Seth Burick 

Dr. Kristin Terkelsen 

 

From:  Robert R. Jones, Chairman 

Woods Hole, Martha’s Vineyard, and Nantucket 

Steamship Authority 

 

Re:      Appointment to the SSA Port Council 

           Gregory Egan 

Dear Councilors: 

It is with great pleasure that I support the appointment of Gregory Egan to the Steamship Authority’s 

Port Council.  Greg has all the proper credentials for this position and he would be an asset to the Port 

Council and to the Town of Barnstable.  I have personally known Greg and his family for many years 

and I can speak with knowledge of his ability as a leader.   

Greg currently serves on the Town of Barnstable’s Waterways Committee and was recently reappointed. 

He is the past commodore of the Hyannis Yacht Club and a is a member of the Alliance to Protect 

Nantucket Sound.  Greg manages the family-owned Crosby Yacht Yard in Osterville which is one of the 

premier yacht yards on Cape Cod.  Greg is a graduate of Massachusetts Maritime Academy and with his 

maritime background, Greg possesses the right qualification the Steamship Authority is seeking to serve 

on Port Council. 

It is not unusual for appointments to serve on two boards simultaneously, and there are several members 

of the SSA’s Port Council and the Board of Governors to hold other town positions.  My mentor Bob 

O’Brien not only served on the SSA Board of Governors for twenty-five years, but also at the same time 

on the Airport Commission, and the Personnel Committee.  Today’s SSA boards consists of a county 

commissioner, a selectman, a former Town Manager, the executive director of a harbor commission and 

the beat goes on. The expertise gathered from picking from within is invaluable, and I encourage you to 

appoint Greg Egan to the Steamship Authority’s Port Council, and if possible, wave the rules to 

accelerate his appointment as you just recently reappointed Greg to serve another term on the 

Waterways Committee and the vetting process has been done. The Town of Barnstable and the Port 

Council needs his presence on the board as soon as possible.  

Thank you for your consideration.   

Respectfully yours, 

Robert R Jones    

 

Committee members thanked Mr. Egan for coming in and his interest in serving. Mr. Egan thanked the 

members for interviewing him first so that he could attend another meeting. 



 
 

  

 

Chair of Committee welcomed Scott Mullin, who applied to serve on the Waterways Committee.  

 

 
Scott D. Mullin 

90 Alderbrook Ln West Barnstable, MA 02668 

(508) 364-5664 

scomullin@gmail.com 

 

WORK EXPERIENCE: 

 

● Firefighter/EMT-P; Centerville-Osterville-Marstons Mills Fire Department (December 2013 - present) 

 

mailto:scomullin@gmail.com


 
 

  

● Owner, Scorton Creek Oysters; Barnstable, MA (June 1996 - Present) 

                      Cultivation of steamers, quahogs, and oysters 

Operating a boat, light machinery, hydraulic machinery 

Securing local and state permits 

Maintaining daily logs and harvesting data 

Directing and managing up to 5 employees or subcontractors 

 

● Firefighter/EMT-P; West Barnstable Fire Department (March 2011- December 2013) 

● Call Firefighter/EMT-P; West Barnstable Fire Department (July 2007 -March 2011) 

● Commercial Shell fisherman; Barnstable, MA (September 1992 - June 1998) 

○ Harvester of steamers & quahogs 

● Commercial Fisherman: Barnstable, MA (May 1988 - September 1995) 

○ Giant Bluefin Tuna Fishery - Harpoon category 

○ Cod Fishery 

EDUCATION 

 

● B.S. Resource Economics (May 1996); University of Massachusetts at Amherst, MA 

 

VOLUNTEER ACTIVITIES 

● Massachusetts Aquaculture Association (Member 1996 - Present) 

○ 2006: President; scheduled and ran membership meetings, set agendas for action, communicated with government 

officials regarding Industry issues. 

○ 2005-2010: Board Member 

● Barnstable Shellfish Committee Member (1996 - 2000) 

● Barnstable-West Barnstable 4th of July Parade (2008-2011) 

○ Assisted in set up, clean up, and manned the Dunk Tank 

● BWB-PTA (2009-2012) 

○ Fundraising Auction for PTO; provided Raw Bar and shucking services and donated farm excursion 

● St. Mary’s Episcopal Church 

○ Holly Fair; provided Raw Bar and shucking services and donated farm excursion 

○ Daffodil Tea; server 

 

Committee members thanked Mr. Mullin for coming in. Chair of Committee asked if there were any 

public comment while waiting for the other applicants to come in. 

Larry Morin of Cotuit spoke and requested that the Committee when interviewing if they could 

announce the name of the individual, they are interviewing so the public can follow along at home or 

here if they wanted to, it makes it easier to follow your Agenda if the public is made aware of who 

you’re speaking with for the interview. Committee members will do this moving forward. 

 

Committee members welcomed Jacob Angelo who applied to serve on the Waterways Committee, and 

who is a current member of the Shellfish Committee 

 

 



 
 

  

 

 

Mr. Angelo resides in Cotuit and has been a member of the Shellfish Committee since 2018. He also 

recently did an application for the Fish Weirs, Councilor Clark mentioned that she sees his passion for 

the recreational shellfish, and the dedication and the hours put in by Mr. Angelo, and his love of the 

water, and she appreciates that. 

 

The other candidates for interviews, Timothy Hamel, and Chris Beach will reschedule for another time 

due to work commitments. 

Councilor Terkelsen made the motion to approve the meeting minutes as written, this was seconded by 

Councilor Bloom, all members present voted in favor of accepting the meeting minutes of May 29, 2024 

as written. 

 

Chair of Committee moved onto Item C on the Agenda: Airport Commission: Michael Curtis 

interviewed on June 26, 2024; James Reynolds, interviewed on June 26, 2024; Board of Health: Inna 

Podgornaya (both candidates interviewed on May 29, 2024) (Ms. Podgornaya is currently on the 

disability Commission) Christine Beer interviewed on May 02, 2024 currently serving on Council on 

Aging); Zoning Board of Appeals: Natalie Pittinger, as an associate member to a term expiring 

06/30/2027 (interviewed on May 29, 2024) 

 

Town Council Administrator received two more applications for the Airport Commission, and 

Councilor Terkelsen would like the Administrator to ask Mr. Charles Thomas Coyle who had shown 

interest in the beginning of the year, but there was not a vacancy, so the Appointments Committee 

recommended him to serve on the Council on Aging, the Administrator will reach out to the new 

applicants and Mr. Coyle. 

 

Councilor Terkelsen recommended Christine Beer who was interviewed on May 02, 2024 currently 

serving on Council on Aging) to the Board of Health, as a regular member to a term expiring 

06/30/2027, this was seconded by Councilor Bloom, Councilor Mendes recused himself from the vote, 

all members present voted in favor of recommending Christine Beer to serve on the Board of Health as 

a regular member to a term expiring 06/30/2027. 

 

Committee members decided to wait on the Zoning Board of Appeals after the other two applicants, 

Rodney Tavano, and Paul Mazzola are still interested in serving on the Zoning Board of Appeals, 

Committee members would like them listed on the next Agenda for transparency for the public for 

consideration for the open position on the Zoning Board of Appeals. 

 

Committee members discussed Item D. Correspondence from Committee Chair: Rene King, Chair of 

the Recreation Commission and its members have unanimously recommended Sharon Brown, as a 

Recreation Commission Representative member to the Community Preservation Committee to a term 

expiring 06/30/2025 

 

Chair of Committee asked the members for discussion on this Item, seeing none a recommendation was 

made by Councilor Charles Bloom to recommend Sharon Brown, as a Recreation Commission 

Representative member to the Community Preservation Committee to a term expiring 06/30/2025; this 

was seconded by Councilor Clark, all members present voted in favor of this recommendation.  

 



 
 

  

Chair of the Human Services Committee, Cheryl Powell has reached out to Councilor Bloom several 

times with a recommendation of Mr. Matthews to serve on this committee 

 

Councilor Bloom made the recommendation of Kevin Matthews, to serve on the Human Services 

Committee as a regular member to a term expiring 06/30/2027, this was seconded by Councilor Clark, 

all members present voted in favor of recommending Kevin Matthews, to serve on the Human Services 

Committee as a regular member to a term expiring 06/30/2027. 

 

Councilor Terkelsen made the motion to recommend Mr. Gregory Egan, as the representative member 

from Barnstable on the Steamship Authority Port Council to a term expiring on 12/31/2025, Councilor 

Bloom seconded the motion, all members present voted in favor of this recommendation. 

 

Chair of the Appointments Committee asked for a motion for the Waterways Committee, Councilor 

Mendes likes the fact that a younger generation will be represented by Mr. Angelo, Councilor Terkelsen 

admires his passion and the way he interacts with the committee members, and that he took the initiative 

for the Fish Weirs, it shows he has a real passion and consideration for the water and his passion for 

shellfishing. Councilor Clark mentioned Mr. Mullins history with her village and all that he has done for 

various organizations. Councilor Clark recommended Scott Mullin, this was seconded by Councilor 

Bloom; Councilor Terkelsen nominated Jacob Angelo, Councilor Charles Bloom seconded the motion; 

Town Council Administrator took the vote, all those in favor of Scott Mullin; Councilor Clark voted in 

the positive, all those in favor of Jacob Angelo; Councilors Bloom, Terkelsen, and Mendes all voted in 

favor of Jacob Angelo to serve as a regular member to the Waterways Committee to a term expiring 

06/30/2027. 

 

Members of the Committee looked for another date for the next meeting and decided to meet on 

September 25, 2024, in the Selectmen’s Conference Room at 3:30pm 

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to adjourn, this was made by Councilor Clark and seconded by 

Councilor Bloom, all members voted in favor of adjournment  

 

Councilor Terkelsen yes 

Councilor Mendes yes 

Councilor Clark     yes 

Councilor Bloom   yes 

 

ADJOURN: 5:30 pm 

 


